
 

P.E Newsletter Term 1 
What a fantastic term of sport to start 2023-24 academic year. I have really 
enjoyed seeing all of the children’s sporting enthusiasm around the school. This 
term, KS2 have been improving their Hockey and Dance skills and KS1 have been 
jumping in different ways and practising movements such as running and dodging 
to help them apply their knowledge to games scenarios later in the year.  

This year, as a school, we are working towards achieving school games mark. We 
are on target to achieve Gold Mark. If you would like to find out some more about 
school games, please take a look at their website.  

 https://www.yourschoolgames.com/about/what-school-games/ 

Over the year, we will be gathering evidence of the fantastic sporting activities we 
do at St Chad’s.  

At the end of this term, all classes took part in an intra school competition against 
another class in the school. Here are the results:  

Reception have been getting used to P.E lessons on their own and will be taking 
part in our competitions next term.  

Year 1 and Year 2 have been working on running. We completed some different 
relay races in our house teams and we thought about the running technique we 
could use to help us win the race. Cabot team won the races; well done Cabot!  

Year 3 and 4 completed a variety of hockey tournaments with our Sports Coach, 
Mr Baxter. He said all of the children worked really hard and all four house teams 
ended up with the same amount of goals. What a competitive competition! 

Year 5 and 6 also completed a hockey game focusing on their skills they have 
learned over the term. Mr Baxter worked with the children to focus on teamwork 
and sportspersonship to support their next term of learning.  

At the beginning of October, we were lucky enough to have The Sports Project 
come and deliver a Rugby Experience Day to kick off the start of the Rugby World 
Cup.  

https://www.yourschoolgames.com/about/what-school-games/


 

It was wonderful to see the children really 
engaged in the activities the coaches had 
planned for them to do. We have also been 
lukcy enough to have a Rugby club on a Friday 
delivered by The Sports Project coaches. Please 
take a look at the website if you are interested 
in your child joining the club.  

 

Sporting Achievements 

I have been really fortunate this term to have so many children share their sporting 
achievements with me. Here are some of the fantastic achievements of the children. 
If you would like your child’s sporting achievement to be shared in the next 
newsletter, please send a photo to admin@stchadsprimaryschool.co.uk and they will 
pass the photos on to Mrs Pryce.  
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